

### HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

#### Weekly newsletter 17 W/E 11th February 2022

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

#### **Dates to Remember**

.....

Wednesday 9th Feb 2022 Sponsor money to be returned

<u>Friday 11th Feb 2022</u> Children's Mental Health 'Dress to Express.'

Friday 18th Feb 2022 Break up for half term

#### Monday 28th Feb 2022

- CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL
- Parental appointments week

#### Thursday 3rd Mar 2022

- Y6 trip £13.25per child to be paid by 14th February
- World Book Day

Friday 8th Apr 2022 Break up for Easter

Monday 25th Apr 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 27th May 2022 Break up for half term

Monday 6th June 2022 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

<u>Friday 1st July 2022</u> Extra Bank Holiday for Queen's Jubilee

#### **Attendance Awards**

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 4th February:

KS1:Y1 95.35% KS2:Y3 98.56%

Happy Birthday to the children who have birthdays this week:



J J Angus Chelsea Austin

Ollie Royal Lexi-Lee Duffy Noah Smith

Ryan Smith

kyan Smith

#### Parental Appointments – w/c 28th February

Parental appointments will continue to be by telephone this year – feedback from staff and parents said that this was much more efficient and well-attended. You will shortly receive a text and an email inviting you to book an appointment to speak with your child's teacher. These telephone calls will be made from a withheld number, please answer at the time of your

<u>Please note, if your child is on the SEND register</u>, you will instead, be booking a face-to-face appointment. This is to give you the opportunity to discuss your child's learning plan and contribute to their outcomes.

# Don't forget Parents' Evening!

#### **World Book Day**

'World Book Day' this year is on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> March. Children are invited to come to school dressed as their favourite book character. We will be celebrating in class and listening to some of our favourite books throughout the day.



## TINE AND WEAR

appointment.

#### Fire Service

Recently Tyne and Wear Fire Service has responded to a number of deliberate fires in Hylton Castle dene.

The dene is an important part of the local community and the area is being spoiling for the people who use it.

- Deliberate Fires risk lives as fire fighters can't be in two places at once
- These fires disrupt the community and surrounding businesses ultimately costing the local economy (clean-up costs)
- Please talk to your children about the consequences of setting deliberate fires
   If you know who could be responsible, you can report the details anonymously by visiting <a href="https://www.firestoppersreport.co.uk">www.firestoppersreport.co.uk</a> or calling 0800 169 5558.

#### **Heroes of the Week**



Well done to the children who won last week:

- Miya Lewis
- Isabell Gray
- Travis Strong
- Bobby Baker
- Thomas RobinsOscar Gordon
- Maddison Tasker
- Myah Thompson

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

#### Nursery

This week in Nursery we have bene reading the story of The Gingerbread Man. As a special treat we made our own gingerbread men, they smelt delicious whilst they were cooking in the oven, and we took them home to eat them!





Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP\_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk



FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

#### Year 6

Year 6 have been investigating reflective materials in Science this week.





Year 6 had some visitors this week from the Credit Union and Citizens Advice to talk to them about money. They explored budgeting and had to be detectives to identify the loan sharks! It was a great session that everyone really enjoyed.



#### Year 4

This week Year 4 have had a live French lesson as they have been taking part in Erasmus week. They have been introduced to other children around the world and have also introduced themselves. The children are really enjoying their week and they are so excited for the French food tasting. Year 4 have also been doing portraits of what they believe Louis the 14<sup>th</sup> would look like in the modern day, which will be entered into a competition with the other schools around the world and a prize will be given to the overall winner.



